January 5, 1956

The last meeting of the Down East Ski Club was held on January 5, 1956 at the Y.M.G.A. with Nick Aceto, presiding.

The Secretary's report was read and accepted. Due to the absence of the Treasurer, there was no Treasurer's report.

It was stated that each person staying at the lodge should put money in the "Kitty" for the gas bill.

The lift at Bridgton is now working Monday through Sunday for those going up during the week.

It was mentioned that we will have another raffel in the near future and plans will be made at the January 12th meeting. It was also mentioned that we will hold a Spaghetti supper for one of our meetings and a solash party after a meeting. Plans will be made some time at a future meeting.

At the January 12th meeting Jimmy Jones will give a talk on safety in sking.

Carole Rafferty and Jimmy Jones volunteered to bring food for the raffell.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Margaret a. Price

Margaret A. Price

January 12, 1956

The last meeting of the Down East Ski Club was held on January 12, 1956 at the Y.M.C.A. with Nick Aceto, presiding.

The Secretary's report was read and accepted. The Treasure's report was read and showed a balance of \$111.26.

It was voted that the Spaghetti supper will be held on Thursday, February 4, 1956 at the Y.M.C.A.. The tickets will be \$.75. The following were appointed on the committee:

> Carolyn McLean as Meal Chairman Carole Rafferty as Ticket Chairman

It was voted that we will raffel off an electric blanket sometime in February. The tickets will be \$.10 a piece or two for \$.25. The following were appointed on the committee: THREE Chairman Marilyn Leacy Charlotte Lauretano

George Norwood

Jimmy Jones gave his talk on safety for sking. He pointed out what ever skier should know about safety while sking.

The raffel on food was won by Carolyn McLean and Louis Burbo. They will bring the food to be raffeled next week. There was \$3.10 taken in for the treasury.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Margaret a. Price

Margaret A. Price

January 19, 1956

The last meeting of the Down East Ski Club was held on Thursday, January 19, 1956 at the Y.M.C.A. with Nick Aceto, presiding.

The secretary's report was read and accepted. The treasurer's report was read and showed a balance of \$126.67.

Tickets for the raffel of the electric blanket were given out. It will be raffeled sometime the end of February.

The tickets for the speghetti supper were given out.

Those who still have tickets for the Ski Ball still out were asked to turn them in as soon as possible.

The raffel on food brought last week was won by Ann Johnson. There was \$2.40 taken in for the treasury.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Margaret A. Price

Marguet a. Price

Secretary

0

January 26, 1956

The last meeting of the Down East Ski Club was held on Thursday, January 26, 1956 at the Y.M.C.A. with Nick Aceto, presiding.

The Secretary's report was read and accepted. The treasurer's report was read and showed a balance of \$129.07.

Plans were made for the spagnetti supper to be held at our next meeting which is February 2, 1956 at the Y.M.C.A..

The raffel was won by Mary Feeley and Charlotte Lauritano and \$2.70 was taken in for the treasury.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Margaret a. Thice

Margaret A. Price

Secretary

Ö

February 2, 1956

The last meeting of the Down East Ski Club was held on Thursday, February 2, 1956 at the Y,M.C.A. with a spaghetti supper.

There was no regular business meeting due to the spaghetti supper.

Respectfully submitted,

Margaret A. Price

Secretary

p

February 9, 1956

The last meeting of the Down East Ski Club was held on Thursday, February 9, 1956 at the Y.M.C.A. with Nick Aceto, presiding.

The Secretary's report was read and accepted. The treasurer's report was read and showed a balance of \$155.93.

Carole Rafferty reported on the Spaghetti Supper held on February 2. There was \$15.20 taken in for the treasury.

Nicky suggested that the club members who have not already done so, contribute their Lodge Pledge of \$10.00 in order that they may have full use of the Lodge and it's facilities.

On Tuesday, February 14 the Penquin Ski Club is showing a Warren Miller movie.

It was voted that we will hold a Splash party at the Y.M.C.A. on Sunday night, February 19 at 7:30 PM. We voted to go skiimg at Bridgton and then after that have the Splash party. There will be dancing or a movie afterwards. Dicky Miller was appointed Chairman.

The raffle was won by Joanne Shepard and \$3.35 was taken in for the treasury. Joan Bishop was requested to also bring something for the next meeting.

A "Get Well" cord was sent to Joyce Byington.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Margaret a. Thise

Margaret A. Price

Secretery

1 Parsons St. So. Caris, Me. Feb. 1, 1956

Pear Sin,

Third you please sent

med information in regard to

your sking program.

are nT- g- town perfect.

eligities To take past?

eligities To take past?

tren-age daughters are particular

interested in instruction.

Thank you, on, allen Heeks

February 14, 1956

Mrs. Allen Weeks 1 Parsons Street South Paris, Maine

Dear Mrs. Weeks:

This letter is to acknowledge receipt of your letter dated February 1, 1956 in regard to our ski program and membership.

At this time we wish to thank you for your interest in the Down East Ski Club of Portland but we feel that South Paris is such a distance from Portland that it would be to your disadvantage to join our club. As we meet every Thursday night we feel that it would be a great deal of inconvience for you to attend our meetings and therefore you would receive no benefit from the club as an organization.

In regard to our program, we wish to advise you that we do not have a set ski program which we follow. We try to ski as a group at Bridgton. As for instructions, we now have classes on Sunday from 10 AM to 12 noon at Mt. Pleasant, Bridgton. Our instructors are experienced skiers belonging to the club.

We appreciate receiving this letter from you but suggest you write to the Farmington Ski Club in Farmington, Maine for we believe they do have a set program which you might be interested in. They also may have a program especially for out-of-town members.

In the event you are in Portland on any Thursday night we would be glad to have you attend a meeting of our club as guests. We meet Thursday at 8:15 PM at the Y.M.C.A. on Forest Avenue, Portland, Maine. We are sorry we could not be of any help to you but would appreciate hearing from you.

Very truly yours,

Secretary Down East Ski Club

/map

Margaret A. Price 237 Preble Street South Portland, Maine

February 16, 1956

The last meeting of the Down East Ski Club was held on Thursday, February 16, 1956 at the Y.M.C.A. with Nick Aceto, presiding.

The Secretary's report was read and accepted. The Treasurer's report was read and showed a balance of \$48.98.

The Solash party scheduled for Sunday night, February 19 was voted to be posponed until Sunday, February 26, following a chartered bus trip to Bridgton. The bus will leave the "Y" at 8 AM and return to the "Y" in time for the Splash party. The cost for the trip and Splash party is \$1.50. Charlotte Laurintano was appointed chairman.

Tickets for the raffle on the electric blanket are to be turned in Thursday, February 23. The drawing will be March 1.

Joan Bishop was appointed Transportation Chairman. Those looking for rides to Bridgton, see Joan.

Klondike Weekend will be held March 10 and 11 this year.

The raffle on food was won by Nick Aceto and \$2.29 was taken in for the treasury.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Margaret a. This

Margaret A. Price

February 23, 1956

The last meeting of the Down East Ski Club was held on Thursday, February 23 with Nick Aceto, presiding.

The Secretary's report was read and accepted. The Treasurer's report was read and showed a balance of \$50.23.

The bus trip scheduled for Sunday, February 27 was cancelled due to the lack of attendance The Splash Party was held as scheduled.

The raffle for the electric blanket is to be drawn at the March 1st meeting.

The Klondike Week-end is going to be held March 10-11 this year and idesa were discussed about having a "Get Aquainted Week-end" in connection with this at Bridgton.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjuurned.

Respectfully submitted,

Margaret a. Thice

Margaret A. Price

Secretary

p

March 1, 1956

The last meeting of the Down East Ski Club was held on Thursday, March 1 with Nick Aceto presiding.

The Secretary's report was read and accepted. Thre Treasurer's report was read and showed a balance of \$87.58.

Preceeding the meeting two ski movies were shown.

The raffle scheduled to be held at the March 1st meeting was posponed until the next meeting due to the fact that no announcements were sent out.

Plans were discussed about the Klondike Wee-end in connection with a club get-together week-end.

There will be another movie next week.

Tom Bennett spoke on reactivating the club in such a manner as having club week-ends planned in advance and skiing as a group. Also mention was brought up of renting the lodge to other clubs over the week-ends.

A "Get Well" card was sent to Pat Leigh this week.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted.

Margaret a. Price

Margaret A. Price

DOWN EAST SKI CLUB OF SANUARY 1956 Aceto, Nicholas C. 3-0831 Bennett, Thomas T. VE 5-533 Beverage, Joanne E. Billett, Jean P. 3-2170 4-7612 Bishop, Joan 3-0128 Bowser, Neil R. 3-2461 Cannon, Doris E. 3-7801 4-1978 Cash, Bob Office 4-9325 or 3-3661 Feeley, Mary Gacetta, Jo 5-0173 Holbrook, Ruth 3-3059 2-6894 Jones, James C. Johnson, Carleen U. VE 4-3843 Joy, Winnefred M. 5-0957 2-4738 Lauretano, Charlotte 2-2249 Leacy, Marilynn McLean, Caroyln 2-3683 McNulty, Richard McNulty, Richard Mrs. 2-0646 Mank, Robert Miller, Richard 3-6967 Norwood, George K. 2-275 Price, Margaret A.

Rafferty, Carole J.

Shephard, Joanne J.

Wallace, Douglas M.

Williamson, Jeannette L.

Waitt, Nancy E.

Reardon, Donald J.

2-9512

4-7106

4-1895

2-8481

110-359

3-3365

UL 4-5885

Mr. & Mrs. Richard McNulty 213 Washington Street Evanston, Illinois

Nicholas C. Aceto 3-083/ 165 Cumberland Avenue Portland, Maine

Mary C. Feeley 13 Dow Street Fortland, Maine

James C. Jones 59 Pillsbury Street South Portland, Maine

Richard Miller 3-6967 7 Jordan Street Portland, Maine

Ruth L. Holbrook 3-3059 57 Wythburn Road South Portland, Maine

Marythy Marilynn Leacy 2-2249 Cragmoore Shore Road Cape Elizabeth, Maine

Robert Cash 9-1978
110 Westbrook Street
South Portland, Maine

Doris E. Cannon 3-780/ Edgewater Road Rt. 99 F. F. Portland, Maine

Douglas M. Wallace c/o S. D. Warren Westbrook, Maine